November 5, 1963

Odessa Natural Gasoline Company
P. O. Box 3908
Odessa, Texas

Attention: Mr. L. N. Dunnavant

Re: Federal Doolay, Well #1 M,
24-20-29.

Gentlenen:

We are in receipt of Porm C-123, requesting the creation
of a new gas pool as a result of the completion of the subject
well. It is, however, not our usual policy to create pools
with outlines as irregular as those you have proposed, especially
where only one well is involved. Normally in creating new pools
for gas wells we use increments of 160 agees, the standard spsc-
ing and proration units for gas wells. Unless otherwise contact~-
od by you, we will proceed in creating a pool for this well in
normal fashion.

Very truly yours,

R. L. Stamets
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